KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

April 14, 2007, St. Therese Church, Cleveland

 The meeting was opened by lighting the candle and with all attendees praying the Leader’s Prayer.   

Those present:  Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Ginger Hutton, Maria Martinez, Steve Pacitti, Sharon Prohaska, Carol Rummel, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, and guests Sue Heath, Erasmo Hernandez, and Zunilda Hernandez.   

The Leader’s Group Reunion included sharing by all Secretariat members present.  

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there had been two grammatical corrections to the minutes of the January 13 meeting.  Several other corrections were given at the meeting.  These are noted in the revised minutes.  

· Carol made a motion that the minutes be approved as corrected.  The motion was seconded by Ginger.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Debbie distributed the Treasurer’s report (attached.)  These were discussed.  

· Steve mentioned that the average cost per person per weekend was $80.00.  Donations per person per weekend average $100.00.  We are currently in the black as far as costs are concerned, but need a cushion for upcoming weekends.  It was decided to keep suggesting that each new Cursillista make a donation of $125.00 for the weekend.  

· Jim made a motion that the Treasurer’s report be accepted.  Lois seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Pre Cursillo: Carol

· We have 26 applications for the men’s weekend in April.  

· We have 5 applications for the women’s weekend in September.
· The general application acceptance letter and the sponsor letter have been translated into Spanish.  The application form still needs to be translated into Spanish, or a bilingual one used.
· The letters sent to candidates and sponsors were reviewed and discussed.  Carol stated that she had received some suggestions on changes for them, but she had decided to use the original letters.  All present agreed that the current letter was good.
Cursillo: Steve and Ginger
· Steve stated that he had received many positive comments about the Apison Retreat Center.  The main problem after the women’s weekend was clean up after the weekend.      

· Ginger stated that she felt that more work was needed on guidelines for the kitchen team.  

· The men’s and women’s teams have been formed for the September weekends and will be commissioned at the closing Mass after the men’s weekend in April.

· Steve mentioned that Robb Morris has done a fantastic job on the web site database, and that Sharon has added a lot of information.  He requested that we begin collecting group reunion information for the web site.

· Steve suggested that the upcoming Spanish weekend be conducted according to the guidelines of the English weekends.  All present agreed.

· Jim suggested that we consider paying someone to clean the Apison Center after the weekends.  Steve will follow up with the cleaning person at the Center.

· Jim suggested that spouses and sponsors of the candidates be encouraged to attend the weekend closing Mass.

Post Cursillo: Sharon 

· Both the Grand Ultreya of January 27 and the Parish Representative meeting on March 10 went very well and were well attended.    

· Sharon mentioned that the Cursillo database is and will continue to be a work in progress.  

· The next Grand Ultreya is to be arranged.

· Discussion was held as to whether or not the Secretariat members’                                            

E-mail addresses should be displayed on the website.  Jim offered to remove the E-mail address of anyone who requested that this be done.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· Lois requested that the Ultreya Group Reunion format on the website be changed to reflect the national format.  Sharon will change this.

· 27 cursillistas attended the February 24 School of Leaders at Sacred Heart Cathedral in Knoxville.  Much was learned from the meeting.  

· The next SOL will cover Friday of the Three Day Weekend.  The theme is Spirituality Talks on the Weekend.  The SOL will be held on May 12 at St. Therese Church in Cleveland.  Fr. Alex will give the talks. 

· SOL’s will be scheduled for the fall women’s and men’s teams.  Team members will be encouraged to attend all SOL’s. 

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· No report was given due to the absence of Fr. Alex.  

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim distributed fliers on the opportunity to purchase instructional and inspirational CD’s from the national Cursillo office.  He mentioned that this was a good deal and encouraged the members of the Secretariat to consider purchasing these CD’s.

Old Business

· Terms for Secretariat positions for Post Cursillo, English SOL, and Spanish SOL expire at the end of 2009.  Terms for Treasurer, Secretary, and for Ginger on Cursillo expire at the end of 2008.  Terms for Lay Director, Pre Cursillo, and for Steve on Cursillo expire at the end of 2007.  These need to be changed on the website.  Jim encouraged anyone who was interested in becoming Lay Director to attend national and regional encounters.  Jim asked that everyone consider whether or not they wished to remain in their position for another term after their current term expires.

New Business 

· Jim reviewed his suggestions of changes to the bylaws.  Lois also made a suggestion of a change.  Steve made a motion that the changes be approved.  They were approved.

School of Leaders, Spanish: Maria

· Maria introduced her guests, Erasmo and Zunilda Hernandez, from St. Mary Church in Athens.  

· A Spanish ultreya was held on March 16 at St. Therese Church in Cleveland.

· Jim mentioned several items for the Spanish weekends.  He suggested that the Spanish Three Day weekend be under the current Cursillo leadership, and that the Secretariat set a minimum number of attendees necessary for the Spanish weekend to take place.  It was determined that at Apison a minimum of 15 candidates would be necessary.  

· Mr. Hernandez stated his qualifications, which were impressive.  He has much experience in Cursillo.

· Debbie asked if we would consider having the Spanish weekend at St. Therese instead of Apison.  Discussion was held on this and on the Spanish SOL’s.  It was determined that the weekend would be held August 23-26 at the Apison Center.  Discussion was held and the following dates were set.  1)  Establish a team by May 21. 2)  Have a SOL for the team, set up a Commissioning Mass for the team, and have 15 confirmed applicants for the Three Day weekend by July 23.  3)  Place an article in the East Tennessee Catholic by April 23.

· It was stated that the weekend would cost about $2000.00, including ordering the Spanish Leaders’ Manuals.  This amount will be requested by Jim from the diocese.                                                                                 

Action Items and Administration   

· The next Secretariat meeting will be July 14 at Our Lady of Fatima Church in Alcoa, Room 206 in Fatima Center.  

· Action items will be e-mailed to the responsible person by Jim.

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Jim. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE 

JULY 14

OUR LADY OF FATIMA CHURCH, ALCOA

ROOM 206 IN FATIMA CENTER

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

